Proposal to be put to Councillors at the TPC meeting on 15th August, 2022

That the Parish Council formally register with SDC the Methodist Church as an “Asset of Community Value”. This recognises the fact that the church is identified in the “made” Neighbourhood Plan as a “Community Asset”. Further, that the Parish Council should pursue the acquisition of the church site, either directly or through a suitable Housing Association, for the development of a number of affordable homes to meet the needs identified in the Housing Needs Survey carried out in 2021. Also, that members of the Affordable Housing Committee be authorised to undertake discussions with whosoever they deem appropriate to further these actions but on the understanding that no binding decisions will be taken without prior approval of the Parish Council given in a full meeting of the Council.
